
As we come and worship, we remember the wurundjeri people, the original custodians of this land

FIRST READING    Leviticus 13:1-2,44-46
As long as he is unclean, he must live alone, outside the camp.
RESPONSORIAL PSALM               SALMO RESPONSORIALE
	I turn to you, Lord, in time of trouble, and you fill me with the joy of salvation.

	Tu sei il mio rifugio, mi liberi dall’angoscia.



SECOND READING     Corinthians 10:31-11:1
Be imitators of me, as I am of Christ.
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION
CANTO AL VANGELO
	Alleluia, alleluia
A great prophet has appeared among us; 
God has visited his people.  Alleluia!

	Alleluia, alleluia!
Un grande profeta e’ sorto tra noi, e Dio ha visitato il suo popolo.    Alleluia!


GOSPEL Mark 1:40-45
The leprosy left him and he was cured.
THANKS TO THOSE WHO GAVE LAST WEEK
1st Collection 
- Thanksgiving Offering…………………………..$516.00
                            - Loose Money…………………………………….$602.00
2nd Collection
- Presbytery………………………………………..$454.00
PLEASE NOTE THAT THOSE WHO ARE ROSTERED ON TO READ OR GIVE COMMUNION AT MASS ARE KINDLY ASKED, IF POSSIBLE, TO ARRIVE 10 MINUTES BEFORE MASS STARTS

LECTORS - THIS WEEK   15/02/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS

6.00pm (SAT) –  B Nadenbousch & N Ziino
E Saliba & J Pullicino
9.00am (SUN) – 
 L Catena & R Mercuri
A Sonza, M Crupi & M Piscioneri
10.30am (SUN) – J Kearney & J Iaria
S Dakin, A Filippone & C McMahon
LECTORS – NEXT WEEK  22/02/2015
SPECIAL MINISTERS 
6.00pm (SAT)  E Krygger & G Canavan
S Dakin & M Mizzi
9.00am (SUN) –  M Crupi & G Tempone 
L Catena, A DiRico & G Barbaro
10.30am (SUN) – C Antonio & J Kearney             
J Iaria, L DeMarco & J Frangiosa
MONEY COUNTERS       16 /02/2015           A Sinopoli, F Nardozza, I Manini & R Comito
                                               23/02/2015           E Claridge, F Carabott & G Canavan
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR THE FOLLOWING 
RECENTLY DECEASED   
Felice (Phil) BONACCI, Saveria VINCENZINO- Ved. LEGGIO, Maria- Rosa FOGLIARO
ANNIVERSARIES   Antonio LAPADULA, Tullio FANTIN
Bruno & Giuseppina ARENA, Famiglia BUTERA, Emmanuel & Nina AGIUS, 

Costanza & Antonio CARNOVALE, Giuseppe CARNOVALE, Nicola REALE, Rocco PITTO
Gina DI DONATO, Lucia PAINO, Famiglia CARPENTIERI, Franco SCARAMUZZINO

Giovanni PAINO, 
ST JOSEPH THE WORKER
_______________________________________NORTH RESERVOIR _________________________________________

                                                   79 Wilson Boulevard, North Reservoir 3073

                                 Parish House/Office   Tel: 9460 3013   Fax: 9460 8832    Mb: 0431 643 674 
Email: Parish@stjosephtheworker.org.au
                                                       www.stjosephtheworker.org.au


                        School Tel:  9469 7800    Fax:  9462 2949 
   SUNDAY MASS TIMES:
            Fr Emmanuel Bonello–Parish Priest
  WEEKDAY MASS TIMES:
    Sat  6.00pm - English
            Sr Estelita Manabo-Pastoral Associate
  Mon.  9.10am Comm. Service 
    Sun. 9.00am  - Italian
             Mr Peter Chowne -School Principal
  Tue. 10.00am Italian
    Sun. 10.30am – English
              Mrs Liz Pistoni – Parish Secretary
  Wed. 9.10am - English

        
  Thur. 9.10am - English
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    Maltese Mass  
  
  Fri. 9.10am - English
   
   Sat. 8.30am - English

    1st Saturday of the Month 6.00pm
  Sat. 8.30am - English
  Sat. 8.30am-English

    Baptisms – Sunday 12.00pm 
  Reconciliation: Sat. 10.30am
    Marriages - By Appointment
                                                                                                                      
   6th   Sunday, Year B                                                                                   15  February 2015                                                            
	Helping those in need
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Living in Sri Lanka, I see first-hand the wonderful work of ‘The Society for Upliftment and Rehabilitation of Persons affected by Leprosy’ or SUROL, for short.  Formed in 1971, various Redemptorist priests have undertaken the leadership and expansion of the society in recent years to meet the increasing demands for its services.  It has more than 350 patients in its care, with many more on the waiting list.  SUROL provides assistance in a variety of ways, such as monthly financial help for families and school children and funds for water tanks, electricity supply, wells, toilets, bathrooms and other basic amenities. SUROL also helps with special needs, as evidenced by a 17 year-old student affected by leprosy who recently sought help to complete his final year of school.  Because public transport is not regular or reliable in his area, SUROL provided a bicycle and funds for tuition.
The society also fosters and encourages self-help programs.  A newly married man affected by leprosy and with severe clawing of the hands, was unable to find regular work.  His wife tried to help by sewing but her old and battered sewing machine had seen better days.  A gift of a new sewing machine has now enabled the man’s wife to undertake sewing jobs in their local area, ensuring that she can support her husband and family.  My involvement with SUROL has been through its Hamper program.  Twice a year, before Easter and Christmas and thanks to the generosity of local and international donors, SUROL delivers 300 much needed hampers to leprosy affected people and families across Sri Lanka.  Each large hamper contains items, such as dry rations, clothing, toiletries and other gifts.  I have been priviledged to accompany SUROL field officers on a number of these hamper trips.  Visiting homes and community centres and meeting peoople of all ages and backgrounds who live with the devastating and, at times, horrific effects and leprosy is both confronting and distressing.  Yet, despite the disfigurement and physical incapacity, what I notice most is the sheer delight, happiness and joy, as people greet the SUROL team when they arrive; it is like a reunion of old friends and I too receive a warm welcome.   Although limited because of language barriers, it is remarkable how much actual communication takes place through a smile, a handshake, a pat on the back or an arm around the shoulder.  In today’s gospel, a leper pleads on his knees before Jesus: “If you want to, you can cure me.”  Moved with compassion and sorrow, Jesus says, “Of course I want to” and he reaches out and touches the leper to bring him healing and new life.  SUROL continues the example of Christ by reaching out with love and compassion to bring help and hope to people of all backgrounds and faith traditions affected by leprosy.  When those in need ask us for help, may our response also be positive and compassionate, helping in whatever ways we can.
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           ASH WEDNESDAY
Wednesday 18 February is Ash Wednesday, the beginning of Lent.

Mass times for that day, with the blessing and distribution of ashes,                             are:  9.10am (school children will attend) and 7.00pm




LAUNCH OF PROJECT COMPASSION 2015
Tuesday 17 February, 11am—12.30pm 

Cardinal Knox Centre, 383 Albert St, East Melbourne

Enrich and deepen your response during Project Compassion 2015. We have a range of exciting and valuable school and parish resources ready for use. Come along to see what we have to offer, judge how resources might be used in your community during Project Compassion and how you can inspire others to act to bring ‘Food for Life’ to life. The guest speaker will be Luis Castillo Polo from Caritas Huacho, Peru.  RSVP and more info: Alicia on 9926 5706 or at Alicia.ocampo@cam.org.au
STATIONS OF THE CROSS
Every Friday evening during Lent at 7.00pm in the Church, both in English and Italian.
LENT PRAYER SHARING GROUP

Lent Prayer Sharing Group with Sr Estelita starts February 18 2015 at 2.00pm, and will run every Wednesday during Lent in the chapel.

COMITATO ITALIANO

Martedi 17 Febbraio ore 9.00am prima riunione dell’anno del comitato uomini e donne per organizare il tempo di Quaresima in preparazione della S. Pasqua.  Segue Santa Messa ore 10.00am.  Vi aspettiamo puntuali a tutti!  
WEDDING 

Congratulations to Damiano Ingalilea and Jennifer Mifsud who were married this weekend.  We ask God’s blessing on them and their family on this special occasion.

BAPTISM
Congratulations to Aiden James May child of Andrew and Maria, who will be baptised this weekend.  We welcome him into our parish community and assure the family of our prayerful best wishes on this happy occasion.
BAPTISIM PREPARATION  
The Baptism Preparation Meeting will be held on Monday 16 February at 7.30pm in the Church.

FUNERAL NOTICE

Rosary for Maria-Rosa Fogliaro will be recited on Wednesday 18 February at 11.30am followed by Funeral Mass.
MEMORIAL MASSES
Thursday 19 February 6.00pm – Rocco Pitto  (anniversary)

                                    7.30pm – Severia Leggio (d.Rec.)

Friday 20 February     7.30pm-  Nicola Reale (1 yr) 
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ASSOCIAZIONE SAN GABRIELE DELL’ADDOLORATA

Domenica 15 Febbraio festa in onore di San Gabriele patrono dell’Abruzzo e dei giovani.  Monastero dei Padri Passionisti Holy Cross, Serpells Rd Templestowe.

Mercoledi 11, Giovedi 12 e Venerdi 13 Febbrario 7.30pm 

Confessioni individuali seguira Triduo spirituale  

Domenica 15 Febbraio 10.00am – Santo Rosario

                                        10.30am – Santa Messa concelebrata da padre Piero Berti proveniente dal Santuario di San Gabriele e da padre Kevin superiore di Holy Cross e tutta la comunita’ di passionista.

Partecipazione della Corale di Sant’Antonio, benedizione dei malati.  Seguira’ processione accompagnata dalla Banda Bellini.  Al termine celebrazione relgiosa esibizione del coro della Casa da Abruzzo e picnic (BYO) con prochetta, gnocchi, gelati e soft drink.  2.00pm – 4.30pm Show del Duo Musicale Tony Damico.  Informazioni:  Renato & Lucia Catena 9460 4597
CATHOLIC SOCIAL SERVICES SUNDAY 15 FEBRUARY 2015
On this weekend’s Catholic Social Services Sunday, 15 February, parishes in the Archdiocese of Melbourne are asked to reflect on their own response to the Gospel call to compassionate, loving service; and also on the service being carried out by Church agencies on behalf of the Church as a whole.  Social Services Sunday reminds us that we are called to join Jesus and stand against systems which ostracize and exclude people. In this Gospel we see Jesus acting with compassion and defiance and saying ‘things should not be this way!’ The Gospel asks all of us to share God’s concern for those in distress. For more information visit: www.css.org.au/services 

 
300 WAYS TO HELP OUR HOMELESS WOMEN
In 2014, Bethlehem Community celebrated its 30th anniversary. To celebrate this milestone and extend our services, we’re inviting you to become a member of BETHLEHEM 300. By joining BETHLEHEM 300, you will help the women of Bethlehem rebuild their skills, confidence and dignity. Your membership will provide funding to facilitate positive change that being part of our community brings. As a BETHLEHEM 300 member, you will receive regular updates about and invitations to Bethlehem Community events, and your name (or business logo) will be added to our permanent ‘Bethlehem 300 wall’ located in the entrance to our Reservoir community. All membership contributions will be used to implement our new housing program and recreational activities. With only 300 places available, we invite you, to join BETHLEHEM 300. Membership is only $25 per month (or $300 per year). All donations are tax deductible.

More info: www.bethlehem.com.au. Contact: enquiries@bethlehem.com.au.

FIRE RISK DOESN’T END WITH THE HOLIDAY SEASON
With summer holidays drawing to a close, Emergency Management Commissioner Craig Lapsley has reminded Victorians that the end of the holidays doesn’t mean the fire risk is over. ‘February and March are traditionally the hottest months in Victoria. The rainfall that we’ve seen in January means there’s more growth on the ground —which means there’s more fuel for fires,’ he said. ‘Victorians need to continue to stay alert to the risk of fires and be ready to act.’ More info: www.emergency.vic.gov.au or the Victorian Bushfire Information Line on 1800 240 667, and download the FireReady app.
ST PAT’S RACE CLUB YEA, ANNUAL COUNTRY PICNIC RACE
Enjoy a great day out in the magnificent country atmosphere of Yea.  St Pat’s Race Club Yea is holding its annual Picnic Race Day at the picturesque Yea Racecourse on Sunday 22 February 2015. There will be great entertainment for both adults and children.  Proceeds from the day support Sacred Heart Parish and School in Yea. You can drive to Yea along the Melba Hwy from Lilydale, through Whittlesea from Plenty Rd, or along the Hume Fwy and turn off at Tallarook.  For more information: phone 0418 842 926 Bookings for dinner in the Clubhouse can be made on the website www.countryracing.com.au/st-pats-yea-cup.

